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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


Minutes of Administrative Council
October 27, 2003

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the September 29 meeting were approved as distributed.

President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began by announcing the birth of Rachel Anna Salop, daughter of Kate Salop.  Both mother and daughter are in perfect health.  Also, Vicki Herget, Chair of the Board of Trustees, had an opportunity to view a preview of the movie “Mona Lisa Smiles” in conjunction with the filming of an episode of “Oprah”.  Ms. Herget was not especially pleased with the movie, but noted that many (non-Wellesley) college students present at the screening enjoyed the film.

The President reported briefly on the happenings of the various Trustee meetings held earlier in the month.  
· The Campaign Executive Committee reviewed campaign priorities and found them to be correct.  

· The Governance Committee reports that three trustees have retired and 2 trustees are new for this year: Ellen Goldberg Luger, President of the Wellesley College Alumnae Association; and Patricia Williams, a legal scholar from Columbia University.  

· The Audit Committee approved the Audited Financial Statements for the year ending June 30, 2003.  

· The Landscape and Buildings Committee reviewed the progress of current construction at the College.
· The Committee on Academic Affairs reviewed departmental goals across all departments.

· The Finance Committee reviewed the current year’s budget.

· The Admissions & Financial Aid Committee discussed sorting of student data.
· The Student Affairs Committee began thinking of how they perceive students entering Wellesley in 2015.

· The full Board of Trustees discussed the College’s Honor Code.

In addition to regular Committee meetings, Trustees attended a “beam signing.”  This event was to take the place of a ground-breaking ceremony which was impossible due to the timing of the meetings.  Trustees signed a steel beam that will be used in the construction of the Davis parking facility; while the signed beam will be invisible, it is expected to be the sturdiest of the beams.  The Trustees also hosted a surprise dinner to celebrate the President’s tenth anniversary at the College.

The National Development and Outreach Council and the Campaign Executive Committee conducted a weekend retreat.

All of the Trustee events were productive and went well.

Over the weekend of October 25-26, the Alumnae Office hosted this year’s Alumnae Leadership Council.  Participants agreed that this ALC was more enjoyable than all previous such events, which were themselves quite enjoyable.

Human Resources Update:  Eloise McGaw

Eloise McGaw, Assistant Vice President and Director of Human Resources, briefly reviewed information contained in the most recent HR Illuminator, including deadlines and special events for the month of November.  A benefits fair and associated employee flu clinic will take place in the first week of November.

Banner Changes: Terry Ballantyne
Terry Ballantyne, Director of Database Systems,  reviewed recent upgrades to the Banner system, focusing on three main questions:
· Why upgrade?

· What has changed?

· What are the benefits?

In summary, the new Banner system permits better support from software vendors, provides an easier interface for users, and incorporates many useful new features.

Charitable Giving Campaign:  Lynne Payson

Lynne Payson, co-chair of this year’s Charitable Giving Campaign, presented a brief outline of the campaign.  The four charities benefited are Rosie’s Place, the United Way, Community Works, and OXFAM America.  Many past departmental representatives have returned to serve again, giving the campaign an experienced and willing workforce.  Last year’s campaign collected a total of $73,000 from 367 donors; this year, the campaign committee hopes to improve on last year’s figures.

Web Time Entry:  Donna Ng

Donna Ng, Controller, spoke briefly about the status of the web time entry project.  The carefully planned and coordinated rollout of the system is 80% complete: those departments who are not yet using the web system will begin doing so in November or December.  Ms. Ng particularly thanked Heather Germano and Bethann Coppi for their hard work in establishing the system and training users to use it.  Once the system is fully implemented, it will allow for a smoother payroll process with even fewer errors than before.
The student module of the web time entry package was initiated on September 1.  This very complex system started smoothly and continues to operate without error.  The students themselves were very helpful by being open and willing to learn the new system.  Use of the new system improves the College’s compliance with federal standards regarding student payroll.

A union version of the software is being tested.

Family Weekend Announcement:  Cathy Miller

Cathy Miller advised the Council of the upcoming Family and Friends Weekend, a series of free events open to anyone with an interest in Wellesley College.  Thus far, 630 guests and 274 students have signed up to participate in the events.  Highlights will include:

· Parents attending classes on Friday
· Distinguished faculty lecture on Friday

· Step-singing on Friday

· Various Halloween events on Friday

· Presidential address on Saturday

· Brunches on Saturday

· Benefit concert on Saturday

· A capella festival on Saturday

More information on Family and Friends Weekend can be found online at http://www.wellesley.edu/familyweekend/
Campaign Update: David Blinder

David Blinder, Vice President for Resources and Public Affairs, updated the Council on the status of the capital campaign.  The campaign ends on June 30, 2005, and with $329 million raised it is well on its way towards the goal of $400 million.  This figure is especially impressive in tough times following various outside events.  Gifts from the campaign have been put to work quickly, resulting in an additional $70 million in financial aid, internships increased by 500%, new programs in neuroscience and environmental studies, and the construction of the second Knapp center, the Pforzheimer Learning and Teaching Center, the Wang Student Center  and the Davis parking facility.

The Campus Community Campaign ended last year with a total of $258,000 raised from 360 donors.  In addition, $67,000 was raised for the Faculty/Staff/Union permanent scholarship fund.
Open Mic. / Announcements

· The Nominating Committee announced that the Council still seeks a Secretary for the current year.

· The President noted that Wellesley will host the Seven College Conference on October 28th and 29th.

· Mary Ann Hill, Director of Public Information, announced a partnership with WGBH to participate in the Forum Network, which creates webcasts of lectures, including the upcoming Distinguished Faculty Lecture.

· Representatives from Admissions noted that fall Open Campus went well and that a smaller event will take place on November 10th.

· The Committee for Diversity announced a talk to be held on November 18 from 12:00 to 1:30pm in the Library Lecture Room.  The talk will center on issues raised by the production of “Mona Lisa Smiles” and will be in a format similar to that of the “Sister, Can We Talk?” event.

· Jessica Shlasko, Executive Director of the Alumnae Association, thanked everyone for their parts in the success of the 80th Annual Alumnae Leadership Council.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

David White

Acting Secretary
